FUNDING FOR EAST KETTERING DEVELOPMENT 
Recent announcements 

CLG Capacity Fund. KBC has been awarded the following grants:- 

· £538,000 for increased resources within the Council to deal with project management, planning, marketing, financial analysis and monitoring work, over a two year period, starting now.

· £334,000 to fully work up the design of the Junction 10a

· £297,000 to fully work up the design of the Weekley and Warkton Avenue
Local Infrastructure Fund

A bid by Alledge Brook  for up front funding of the first primary school, the on site attenuation pond  and two of the three access  into the development has been shortlisted by CLG, in the sum of £14.59m. It is the only east midlands scheme to have been shortlisted. Payment is dependent on due diligence being carried out by CLG in respect of the company. 
This money will be repaid,  in respect of the primary school, from S106 roof charge, and by Alledge Brook from house sales in respect of the access points and attenuation pond. . 

There is also money from both LEPs totalling £2.75m which will also be used on access points, which needs to be formally released on the submission by Alledge Brook of repayment plans.  

Regional Growth Fund 

An application for a £30m grant is currently going through the system, with a decision expected in the autumn, to pay for the build costs of Junction 10a. 

County Council

The County Council has indicated it is willing to find ways of forward funding the Weekly and Warkton Avenue, from its revolving infrastructure fund, but no decision has been made yet. The estimated cost is £30m. 
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